
GRENDON PARISH COUNCIL

The Minutes of the Meeting of Grendon Parish Council 

held at 7:15 pm on Tuesday 10th April 2012 in
the Penmire Rooms, Grendon
Present:

D Cox


I Bates

J Maudsley

P Swift

L Sutton

Also Present:
R Young, Clerk to the Council

----------------------------------------------------------------------

1)
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor M Hammersley.
2)
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
No declarations of interest were made.
3)
MINUTES
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 19th March 2012 be accepted as a true and correct record.
Resolved:

· To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 19th March 2012.
4)
MATTERS ARISING

a) A5 Bus Stop - Sign
The Clerk reported that the bus stop sign should have been installed on 6th April 2012.  D Cox to check if installed.
b) Flooding – Spon Lane, Grendon
The Chairman, D Cox, reported he had written to Dan Byles, MP again regarding the problem of flooding at Spon Lane, Grendon.
c) Provision of Bus Shelter – A5
· The Clerk to contact AMEY regarding proposed location of the bus shelter.

· The Clerk also reported that the Area Forum North had £1,000 - £1,500 available as grant funding for a bus shelter.  The Clerk to submit an application.

d)
Parish Facility
· D Cox and I Bates had met Darren Ridout of Warwickshire County Council at the Youth Club building at Grendon.  This matter to be discussed further at the end of the meeting.
e)
Signage – Drive to “All Saints Church”

The Clerk reported that Warwickshire County Council Highways had stated they had not installed the two signs.  The Clerk also confirmed that Erica Levy at North Warwickshire Borough Council had said she had no details relating to the signs.
The Clerk to enquire with County Councillor R Sweet.

f)
Probation Service – Work in Parish
The Clerk confirmed that the Probation Service could arrange certain work in the parish at a cost of £150.00 per day.  The Clerk to arrange a meeting with the Probation Service and to ascertain whether they had their own equipment.
g) Website
D Cox reported that Bob Jennings had agreed to take over the updating of the Parish Council website.  The Clerk to forward copies of the minutes to Bob Jennings with the proviso “minutes to be agreed at the next Parish Council meting”.  The approved minutes to be forwarded to Bob Jennings.

h) BT Van Parked on Boot Hill
Councillors reviewed this problem considering several options including the installation of yellow “No Parking” lines.

i) Broken Rail on right-hand side of Bridge, Spon Lane
The Clerk reported that British Waterways had confirmed this matter was a highway issue.
5)
PLANNING 
a) Planning Applications Received
i) PAP/2012/0127
Siting of bee-hive on equestrian land
The Hayloft, Farm Lane, Grendon

ii) PAP/2012/0128
Erection of chicken coop within chicken run
The Hayloft, Farm Lane, Grendon

b)
Planning Decisions
i) PAP/2012/0014
First floor rear and side extension

Bridge Farm, Spon Lane, Grendon

Permission Granted
6)
CORRESPONDENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
· Warwickshire County Council

Warwickshire Waste Core Strategy : Publication Consultation (Regulation 27)

· E-Grapevine

Issue 163, 29th March 2012 

· Clement Keys 

Parish Audit details

· Rural Services 

Meeting to be held on 10th April 2012 

· North Warwickshire Borough Council 

Housing Sub-Committee meeting, 17th April 2012 

· North Warwickshire Borough Council 

Planning Development meeting, 16th April 2012 

· NALC 

Chief Executive’s Report, 20th March 2012 

7)
FINANCE
a)
Cheque Payments
No cheques were issued.

8)
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
a) Councillor J Maudsley reported that the Parochial Church Council had asked if the church yard maintenance payments could be reinstated.

The Chairman, D Cox, commented that the Parish Council had requested the Parochial Church Council should apologise to parishioners regarding the manner in which the disposal of the Parish Rooms had been managed and a commitment for parishioners to have a say in how the sale funds would be used.  No reply had been received.  The Clerk to email a copy of the letter sent to R Chamberlain.

b) J Maudsley commented that in the past each household had contributed one penny towards the cost of the church yard but this had been superseded by the Parish Council or Borough Council making a contribution.
c) D Cox mentioned the following dates of note:

· WALC Area Committee meeting, 3rd September 2012 

· Media Group meeting, 24th April 2012 

· Launch of the Hub, 24th May 2012 

d) Litter bins – the Clerk to enquire with North Warwickshire Borough Council regarding the frequency of emptying litter bins in Grendon.

The Clerk to obtain litter bin purchase costs.

9)
PARISH FACILITY – YOUTH CLUB BUILDING
a) The Clerk gave details of an email dated 30th March 2012 received from Darren Ridout, Warwickshire County Council, concerning a potential rental agreement.  The Clerk to arrange a further meeting with D Ridout.

b) P Hatcher, Warwickshire County Council, provided overhead costs for the youth club building.  Parish Councillors reviewed the costs provided and estimated initial running costs for the first 6 months.  Cost implications and the impact on Parish Council finances were reviewed by Councillors.
c) Councillors agreed to review and discuss this matter further
The meeting closed at 8:50 pm.[image: image1.png]



---------------------------

D Cox


Chairman
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